
Candidates for GNHA BOG 

  

Currently there are four candidates for the three open positions on the GNHA BOG. Election 
is on Saturday, June 28 at 9:00 am at the GNHA Clubhouse. These positions are for three-
year terms. Additional candidates can be nominated from the floor at the June election 
meeting. Please find below statements from all four candidates. 

  

My name is Daniel Anselmo. Over the last ten years of serving on the GNHA board, I feel I 
have had great success leading and supporting GNHA members. I take great pride in my 
efforts to keep the family environment going by volunteering over the last 14 years and 
hosting events, including holiday bonfires at the beach, potluck and pasta dinners, 
breakfasts, ice cream/tie die events, and many other events at the clubhouse. The big 
achievement is reviving and co-organizing with the GNHA president Bingo Nights after a 50-
year hiatus. I know when I’m ‘on board,’ GNHA is always a safer place with many 
compliments from membership. My family and I have been residents of East Lyme since 
1947 and members of GNH since its infancy in 1953, now living at 79 Spring Glen. I live and 
breathe GNH and I know I have made a positive difference here in GNHA. For more info, 
contact danielanselmo65gnh@gmail.com 

  

My name is Terence Donovan and I am interested in being a candidate for the GNHA BOG. 
I have owned and lived at 25 Woodbridge Rd for over twenty years now. I have been in the 
construction field for over 36 years. I am currently a self-employed plumber/general 
contractor after previously working for an Old Lyme company for approximately 28 years. I 
also have served as an elected official for the Zoning Commission for the town of East 
Lyme for over ten years over ten years and I am currently a sitting member of our 
Association’s Entertainment and Ordinance Committees. I do believe that I have the 
experience to assist the Association with its governing board. Please feel free to contact 
me for more info at terry@terencedonovan.com 

  

I’m Tom Misenti and live at 37 Spring Glen. I have served on the GNHA board since 2022 as 
beach chairman. I have volunteered on the cleanup days and the breakfast at the 
clubhouse and bingo nights. I have organized the tremendous volunteer group that puts out 
and takes in the winter snow fence at the beach. The volunteers that I organized also put 
out and take in the beach buoy lines, saving the association $1200.00 per year. After the 
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death of the person (Harry Plaut) who used to clean the beach, I secured the services of the 
new beach cleaner who has done an excellent job. Over the years I have worked as an auto 
insurance claims processor and managed real estate. I also have extensive experience with 
scuba diving and have served as president of Connecticut’s Professional Association of 
Dive Instructors Five-Star IDC Training Facility. I’m also very much involved with UNICO. For 
more information, t.misenti@gmail.com 

  

My name is Jeremy Rose, and I live at 47 Woodbridge Rd with my wife, Jennifer Lutzen 
Rose, and our two sons. I have been connected to the GNHA community for the past 27 
years. My wife grew up in the neighborhood on White Birch Circle from 1973 until 1998. Her 
father, Greg, and mother, Fran, were involved in the GNHA community for many years in 
various roles. I would like to help serve our community as they did for so long. We originally 
rented a house on Bayview Ave during the summers for many years and were finally able to 
build our home on Woodbridge Rd three years ago. Since moving in, I’ve been involved in 
many community activities, including installing and removing the buoys, putting up and 
taking down the wind fence at the beach, and, most recently, helping with monthly bingo 
nights at the clubhouse. Outside of GNHA, I’ve been a lineman for Eversource Energy for 23 
years. Currently, I serve as a full-time representative for the International Brotherhood of 
Electrical Workers Local 457. In this role, I’ve been involved with many community-related 
events, such as the Special Olympics Penguin Plunge, the IBEW 420/457 CT Children’s 
Hospital Charity Golf Tournament, and the Hartford St. Patrick’s Day Parade. 
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